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Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The United States welcomes Mr. Amyas Morse, the Comptroller and Auditor
General of the United Kingdom and Chair of the UN Board of Auditors for his
insightful and timely comments on business transformation at the United Nations.
This is an area of great interest to my delegation and one that we all must not lose
sight of. We also thank Mr. Hugh O'Farrell, Director of External Audit for the
Board of Auditors, for presenting the Board's reports and his colleagues from
China and Tanzania for their contributions as well. We further thank the
Secretariat, Mr. Chandramouli Ramanathan, for introducing the Secretary
General's repolÿ and the Chairman of the ACABQ, Mr. Carlos Ruiz Massieu, for
introducing his Committee's report on the Board's work.

Oversight is an impoa'tant component of accountability. We greatly value the
tremendous effort that goes into producing annual financial statements as well as
the work of the Board to review the statements and prepare the reports we have
before us. Most importantly, we welcome the collaborative relationship between
member states, auditors, and Secretariat staff that ensures meaningful follow-up on
recommendations to improve internal controls and related management practices.

We commend the eight UN entities for having received unqualified opinions from
the Board. We would also like to aclcnowledge the increase in the number of
recommendations that have been fully implemented at the end of this biennium as
compared with the last biennium and we note a number of organizations have
made improvements since the last audit of their financial statements. We continue
to urge UN organizations to address the partially implemented and unimplemented
recommendations expeditiously.



Mr. Chairman, we would like to address a few areas of interest for the United
States. We recognize that UN entities are operating in an increasingly global
environment which requires managing relationships with a range of stakeholders
and implementing partners, which is why we would like to stress the need to
continue to improve oversight of these partnerships.

Turning to IPSAS, my delegation commends the progress that has been made by
the funds and programs towards producing IPSAS-compliant financial statements
for 2012. We recognize that there is a risk that the UN will not be able to complete
implementation by 2014. While realizing the benefits of IPSAS, such as increased
transparency and better decision-making on the use of resources, is the ultimate
test of success, we urge agencies to complete the work still required to produce
IPSAS compliant statements to increase transparency, provide insight into the cost
of operations, and drive cost-effective decision-making.

We also want to take this opportunity to reiterate concerns about the management
of expendable and non-expendable property, high cash and investment balances
maintained by IYN entities, and deficiencies in procurement and contract
management. We will continue to monitor these issues and urge UN organizations
to implement the Board's recommendations as a matter of priority.

We want to conclude by reiterating the importance of the function performed by




